USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

MEETING,

February 17, 2004

RACC 2nd floor conference room, University at Albany
Attending: Jim Bowles, Anthony Mills, Lisa Mills, George Regan, Chris Rush, Roberto Vives

Minutes from the January 6, 2004 meeting were presented.  It was moved (Anthony Mills) and seconded (Jim Bowles) and approved unanimously, to approve the minutes as presented.  

I. Officers’ Reports:

President’s Report: George Regan (GR) expressed satisfaction with the progress of committees.  The Track & Field work group has successfully put on two indoor developmental meets to date.  The Youth Committee has meet three times and plans are progressing for the Junior Olympics as well as for a series of outdoor developmental meets.

There were no reports from other officers, with the exception of VP for Membership, Kevin Scheuer who submitted the following membership update: 502 individual memberships as of February 17, 9 club memberships, 14 event sanctions.  

II. Sports Committee  Reports:

Long Distance: Pat Glover submitted an email report: Charlie Mahler emailed Pat that AADPs would probably be invited to the following events: Papa John’s 10 Miler (April), RiverBank Run 25K (May), Hospital Hill Half Marathon (June) and the Senior Bowl 10K (November).  Mahler is still working out the details on the financial support and numbers who would be invited to each event.  Pat, Ed Neiles (Masters LDR) and Emily Bryans (Women’s LDR) are scheduled to meet to develop an awards budget proposal.  

Cross Country: Rob Picotte, recently appointed Cross Country Co-chair, submitted an email report noting that an application has been submitted to host the Masters Cross-country 5K National Championship, and is awaiting a response from the National office.  Rob reported that he has written an article on the 2003 5K Masters National Championship which took place in New Jersey.  The article was recently published in the Hudson Mohawk Road Runners Club magazine, The Pace Setter.  He plans a series of articles in the Pace Setter promoting this year’s championship in Saratoga once the event has been approved by USATF.

Youth Athletics: Nicole DePasquale submitted a written report from the Youth Committee.  A copy of this report is attached.  It was noted that the Region I Junior Olympic championship may be scheduled for either June 25-27 or July 9-11.  The Adirondack Association is scheduled to host the Regional meet in 2005. Anthony Mills reported on plans for a series of youth developmental meets, tentatively scheduled for June 12, 19 and possibly July 4.  The site is yet to be finalized.  He is anticipating having financial support for the meets from local businesses.

III. Administrative/Special Committee Reports

Calendar:  Bruce Vandewater submitted a report on the calendar.  The 2004 USATF Adirondack Association Schedule is currently at the printer.

Proofs should be available February 18.  If OK, the final printing should be completed by the end of next week.

IV. New Business:  Roberto Vives gave a summary report on the University’s ten year master plan for the athletic program.  The plan calls for a new track and field complex, including an 8 lane track. 
V. Old Business: Chris Rush reported Al Maikel’s resignation as Association Treasurer.  It is the intention, as part of the strategic planning process, to form a financial management work group to develop standard procedures for financial oversight and reporting.  A preliminary report should be available at the next board meeting.

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Board will be held on Tuesday, April 20th, 7 PM, location to be announced.

Adjournment:  There being no other business, it was moved (Chris Rush) and seconded (Jim Bowles) to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:31 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

C. Christopher Rush, Secretary

Report on Youth Athletics, prepared for USATF Board Meeting 2/17/04

Youth Committee met on 1/22/04, 1/26/04, and 2/9/04

1/22/04

Received memo asking if Adirondack Association would host Region 1 JO this June. 

Discussion: Office already committed to other events on scheduled date of June 25-27.  George will send reply- can possibly host July 9-11th.  Will send e-mail to Association youth chairs to elicit response to change in date from June 25th to July 9th--possible site RPI, Nicole to contact RPI.

Discussion: Benefits of moving Region I date to July to support youth series and further develop youth programs.

Discussed possibilities of changing to Region 2: would need to further look at pros and cons of such a decision.  Also, look into possibility of creating a New York Region.  George to revisit and discuss at a future board meeting.

Need to confirm Association Junior Olympic meet--Probable site Averill Park High School. Dates dependent on Region I meet-- Possible dates June 13, 19, or even the 26th if Region One Meet gets moved to July. 

Anthony Mills looking at directing a youth series—will be responsible for all areas of event coordination.  Dates dependent on Region I meet.  Series to consist of 4 meets.

Discussed need for meets to be consistent, Anthony volunteered to compile and draft meet rules from USATF rule book for clubs.

1/26/2004,

Negotiations still underway for Region I meet, no reply from RPI.  Dates for Association meet and youth series still dependent on Region I dates.  Will meet on 2/9, after George contacts Bill Mongovan.

2/9/04,

Bill Mongovan replied stating that date of 7/9 possible and would offer to MAC again, Tentative schedule 7/9 at West Point, or may return to original date of 6/26.  RPI will be resurfacing the track so Adirondack Association will not be able to host the meet in 2004--- though RPI is very supportive of hosting the JO in 2005.  Nicole has been in contact with Facilities Director and Track Coach and both are supportive of the meet in 2005.  

Association JO will be decided following confirmation of Region I meet.  Jim Egan will check with Glen Wolin on availability for scoring.

Anthony Mills to report dates times and location of meet series at board meeting --Possible dates 5/29, 6/12, 6/19, and 7/4.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole DePasquale
